BASIC SKILLS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

For meeting of Thursday, February 26, 2009

3:00 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Attendees:  Mark Bates, Pamela Culhane, Marlene Dean, Gwendolyn Huddleston (Co-Chair), Margaret M, Jenny Redding (Co-Chair), Mati Sanchez, and Vern Simmen

I. WELCOME and AGENDA APPROVAL

The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m.  The Agenda was amended to add a new XII being “Education,” a slot for articles people want to share); then the Agenda was accepted.

II. MINUTES from Jan. 22, 2009 MEETING

The Minutes were read and approved as presented.

III. REVIEW JOB DESCRIPTION FOR TWO STUDENT SERVICES SPECIALISTS II – BILINGUAL

The job description for the above-mentioned positions was distributed by J. Redding.  G. Huddleston stated that the job announcements will go out the week of March 9th, so the hiring process is underway.

IV. ESL

A. Progress on Proposed Revision to Existing Credit Curriculum

A handout was distributed by J. Redding reflecting the credit ESL faculty members’ plan in updating the credit ESL course sequence and informing the campus-at-large of the changes.  The group perused the handout and M. Sanchez gave the background to the development of the “ESL Flowchart” to its current iteration.

B. Timetable for Creation of VESL Curriculum
J. Redding updated the group as to the status of creation of VESL Curriculum.  Having met with Josepha Baca from CTW and Workforce Development, as well as Lucia Haro and M. Sanchez regarding the process for development of such curriculum and the timetable, the original timeline has been revised.  Originally, it was hoped that the creation of noncredit VESL curriculum involving five career paths (namely, manufacturing, agriculture, allied health, hospitality, and construction) would be ready to offer by Fall of 2009.  The timeline has since been revised to allow for more thorough processing of said curriculum.  The creation is underway and should be ready for presentation to the Curriculum Committee within a month or so.

V. 
      TUTORS
M. Dean stated that the tutoring issue in the Success Academy has been handled.  Margaret M asked whether the change of one tutor to a “Provisional Tutor” as opposed to a “Student Tutor” was underway.  G. Huddleston said that she is processing the paperwork currently and that the situation should be resolved shortly.    No other tutor issues were discussed at this time.

VI. SUMMER INSTITUTE

A.  Report Out on Faculty Survey re Summer Institute

J. Redding stated that she has received 35 surveys to date, approximately 20 full-timer responses and 15 adjunct responses.  At the next meeting of the Summer Institute Task Force, the responses will be examined in hopes of solidifying plans for speakers/topics to be covered at the Institute.

B.   Report Out on Meeting of Summer Institute Task Force

M. Sanchez stated that the Task Force had met and that the first draft of planning documents had been done.  G. Huddleston stated that she had received such drafts and that her immediate response was to create a stipend for faculty who attended the entire institute or who attended an entire day, etc., rather than an “hourly” compensation mode.  M. Bates stated that in a few weeks he will be attending a math conference, the CMCQ Conference, wherein he is targeting specifically basic skills-oriented workshops.  After having attended the recent CTE Basic Skills Workshop last Friday, Bates noted that it is important to attend such workshops in order to begin conversations around the role of math basic skills courses in coordination with other disciplines/sciences, etc.  J. Redding stated that she, too, attended the recent CTE BSI Workshop and was impressed with the speaker from Moorpark College, namely, Ed Garcia.  J. Redding further noted that Ana Maria Valle is searching for a speakers on communication styles as well as the “generational divide,” specifically for the Institute.

VII. CONFERENCES

A.  Report Out on February 20 CTE BSI Workshop 

G. Huddleston reiterated how pleased she was at having attended the CTE BSI Workshop last Friday and how she expects to see a good partnership between basic skills faculty and CTE faculty begin to form and result in coordinated efforts with regard to our basic skills students.  J. Redding noted that faculty from Dental Hygiene, Addictive Disorders, Child Development, and Business were present at the Workshop and that coordinated curriculum (e..g., in the form of learning communities, perhaps) could result.

B.  List of Other Relevant Conferences

J. Redding distributed a list of conferences she has been gathering for the group’s consideration.  Merrill is attending an Assessment Workshop today, and thus could not be at today’s meeting.  The National Association for Developmental Education is occurring right now.  J. Redding mentioned that we should send a representative from Oxnard next year.  We have three members attending the BSI Regional Conference on Contextualized Teaching and Learning on March 11-12.  G. Huddleston asked if we were sending anyone to the Regional SLO Meeting sponsored by the Academic Senate.  J. Redding said she had twice forwarded the notice of such meetings to Scott Corbett and Lilia Ruvalcaba (SLO Coordinator), but no one was currently scheduled to go.  G. Huddleston said she would follow up on this to see if she couldn’t get someone to attend.  J. Redding mentioned that the national TESOL Conference (Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages) would be held in March and that we had no one currently scheduled to attend.  She mentioned that if not this year, someone from our group should attend next year.  The Statewide TESOL conference, namely, CATESOL, will be held in Pasadena in a month, and both J. Redding and V. Simmen will be attending.  J. Redding asked if there were volunteers to attend a free Workshop being given by Santa Barbara City College on April 24th.  V. Simmen, Margaret M, M. Dean, and J. Redding volunteered to attend.  J. Redding further agreed to contact Carmen Guerrero about securing someone from CTE to attend as well.  Margaret M asked which association or group offers conferences on CTE-related issues.  J. Redding suggested that the California Community College Association of Occupational Education (CCAOE) is the most well known group.  J. Redding attended such a conference in February 2007 and found it most edifying.  She thanked Margaret for asking the question and J. Redding promised to add the CCAOE conferences to this list of pertinent conferences.

VIII. REPORT OUT ON MATH COORDINATION PROGRESS

M. Bates discussed his efforts to align the remedial math courses involving the review of content by the Math Department.  He said such review included courses offered by the Success Academy, the course outlines of record for all basic skills math courses, the course outlines from our sister colleges (VC and MC), as well as curriculum offered by the Community College of Denver and East Los Angeles Community College.  M. Bates has created a spreadsheet to list all of the elements taught and at what level for easy perusal by colleagues.  The members of the Math Department were interested to note the variety of content offered for the same course by several different instructors as well as the variance in difficulty of assessment measures.  M. Bates stated that his goal was to ensure a consistency in instruction involving content, assessment methods, etc., from section to section, as well as to align outcomes from one level to another.  M. Bates further described his efforts in meeting with our two primary math textbook representatives in an effort to create a “customized” textbook specific to Oxnard College math offerings.  Margaret M asked if M. Bates was considering statewide recommendations at all in considering course content from level to level.  M. Bates stated that he was more interested in aligning the District’s three institutions rather than focusing at this time on state recommendations.  V. Simmen mentioned that in English and ESL we seek feedback from disciplines which receive our students in order to address issues of content and consistency within our ESL and English curriculum.  V. Simmen asked whether or not M. Bates was attempting to obtain such feedback regarding math and the sciences, for example.  M. Bates said that he felt it was vital to interface with other disciplines and have conversations about what is expected.

IX. REPORT OUT ON ENGLISH/ESL COORDINATION PROGRESS

J. Redding distributed a handout regarding a plan to align composition outcomes from the basic ESL composition courses all the way up to the advanced ENGL R102 composition level.  She explained that this document had been presented to the Letters Department for its perusal and input/commentary.  The plan is to have a “norming” session during the next Mandatory Flex Day in August to include writing samples from each section of composition taught (up and down the curricular ladder).  The same would occur for Fall 2009 on the day before Thanksgiving.  Stipends would be given to adjunct faculty wishing to participate.  P. Culhane asked if follow-up workshops could be offered throughout next Fall semester for adjunct faculty (or anyone, for that matter) who missed the norming session in August.  J. Redding accepted the idea gladly and said that such sessions could and should occur using the same writing samples produced in Spring of 2009.  

X. REPORT OUT ON RESEARCH ISSUES TRACKING PROGRESS [tabled as Carolyn Inouye is involved in accreditation of matriculation, today]

XI. SUCCESS ACADEMY ISSUES

It was announced that Marlene Dean has agreed to become the Success Academy Coordinator when all of the paperwork can be cleared by administration.  Further, training issues involving the English portion of the Success Academy and the paraprofessionals (and the provisional English tutor) will be presented at the next meeting.  G. Huddleston began a discussion of the plans that are under discussion by the administration involving the use of the LRC Building after counseling, A&R, etc. relocate to the new Student Services Building next Fall.  Extensive discussion occurred involving questions about plans for the Learning Center, the relocation of the Success Academy, etc.  The group expressed a keen interest in seeing the planning documents to be forwarded by G. Huddleston and Lucia Haro to the President’s Cabinet before such documents go forward.  G. Huddleston agreed that it was important to have this Advisory Committee’s input before such planning documents were finalized for presentation to the President, et al.

XII. EDUCATION

Redding distributed some articles she has been reading focusing on basic skills from the Chronicle of Higher Education.  Margaret M also distributed some copies of tips for teaching both math and English, particularly useful to tutors in the Success Academy, but she wanted the members of the Advisory Committee to have copies as well.  Further, V. Simmen suggested that J. Redding connect with Maria de la Luz Flores concerning outreach issues.  

XIII. NEXT MEETING:  It was agreed that the next meeting would be 

      March 26, 2009, in the President’s Conference Room from 3:15 to 5 p.m.

Subsequent Meetings:  Thursday, April 23, 2009, 3:15 p.m. to 5 p.m., Pres. Conf. Room




          Thursday, May 14, 2009, 3 to 5 p.m., Pres. Conf. Room
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